O'ZBEKISTON RESPUBLIKASI SOG'LIQNI SAQLASH VAZIRLIGI

TOSHKENT PEDIATRIYA TIBBIYOT INSTITUTI

O'zbekiston, 100140, Toshkent sh. Bog'ishamol ko'chasi, 223



MINISTRY OF HEALTH OF THE REPUBLIC OF UZBEKISTAN

TASHKENT PEDIATRIC MEDICAL INSTITUTE

223, Bogishamol street 100140, Tashkent, Uzbekistan

Tel.: +998 71 260-31-26 Fax: +998 71 262-33-14 E-mail: mail@tashpmi.uz Web: www.tashpmi.uz

03.12.19 <u>No</u> 18/2720 No «»

To: Prof. Pasquale Daponte, Dr. h.c. FIEEE
Chair of Italian Association for Electrical
and Electronic Measurements
Immediate Past President of IMEKO
University of Sannio

Dear Professor Pasquale Daponte,

Considering that modern healthcare is hard to imagine without the use of advanced information technology and that Italy, and in particular the University of Sannio, holds one of the leading positions in the world in this field, we kindly ask you to support the idea of closer cooperation in the field of medical bioengineering. A big step in this direction could be the opening of a joint faculty of medical bioengineering on the basis of our universities. Taking into account the long-term experience of our joint fruitful cooperation, we hope to reach new heights in this very relevant not only for our university, but also for Uzbekistan as a whole, direction as medical bioengineering.

With best regards,

Botir DAMINOV MD, PhD, DSC Professor, Rector of the Tashkent

Pediatric Medical Institute